April 24, 1941

Major Wm. J. Olinch Gulf Coast Air Corps Training Center Randolph Field, Texas

My dear Mr. Clinch:

I have your letter of April 18 asking us to help you secure applications from qualified young men for positions as assistant directors of physical training at the various air fields in the Gulf Coast Air Corps Training Center.

The University of Kansas will be happy indeed to bring these employment opportunities to the attention of young men who possess the qualifications listed in your letter.

I am turning your letter over to Dr. F. C. Allen. chairman of our Department of Physical Education, who will be glad to cooperate with you in every possible way.

Thank you very much for bringing these positions to our attention.

Sincerely yours.

would you can ) do what your interest from Major wal Major Clevel E Rupp

-

Deane W. Malott. Chancellor